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24 August 2009
Submission on Safety at Sports and Recreational Events Bill
We CSOs working on gun control in South Africa welcome the inclusion of firearms and ammunition as prohibited items within the draft regulations attached to the Bill, specifically paragraph 14.1(f). However, there are further opportunities to reinforce our joint commitment to a safer South Africa, one free from the gun violence that continues to create massive suffering and insecurity in our country. In addition to a high human cost, this insecurity deters tourism and investment. The 2000 Firearms Control Act and subsequent initiatives have been successful in preventing gun violence, but much more must be done, and the current Bill provides a valuable opportunity.
The Firearms Control Act contains a provision to permit the Minister to designate venues as Firearm Free Zones (chapter 20), and we suggest that this provision is included explicitly within the current Bill. 

· Among the roles of the Venue Operations Centre (paragraph 18), the VOC must ensure that the venue has been officially designated a Firearm-Free Zone, by requesting this status from the Minister according to the Firearms Control Act.

· Under the offences and penalties in paragraph 30, include a specific penalty relevant to the Firearms Control Act: ‘For a person found contravening items 1 or 2 of  schedule 7, of the regulations, the minimum sentence in schedule 4 of the Firearms Control Act will apply’
The Bill also refers at various places to ‘prohibited substances’ or ‘prohibited items’. The draft regulations are clear that firearms and ammunition would be included as ‘prohibited items’ but we would like to request that everywhere it mentions ‘prohibited substance’ it changes to ‘prohibited substances, including firearms. Especially in paragraph 21, regarding spectator and vehicle access control. This would further complement the overall goal of ‘gun free’ sports and recreation venues. 
These measures would help to confirm the extreme importance South Africa attaches to preventing gun violence, especially as the eyes of the global community will be focussed here during the next year. We must ensure that guns have no place in sports venues.
Regards

[image: image1.jpg]



Joseph Dube

IANSA Africa Coordinator
PS: IANSA has members in South Africa  coordinate their under the name ‘ Small Arms Light Weapon Roundtable. IANSA is a global network made up of 800 CSO in 120 countries.
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